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What’s On 

P & C Meeting 
 

Wednesday 
30th October 2019 

3.30pm 
TCS library 

Wk 9 20/9 Yr 9 CSU Future Directions @ Dubbo - Depart TCS at 8.30am 

Wk 10 23-24/9 State Western Region Rugby 7s @ Newcastle - Good luck Zac, Toby & Ryan! 

 24/9 Yr 10 + Yr 11 Work Studies Transport & Logistics Green Light Day @ Dubbo 
Depart TCS at 8.45am 

 25/9 Yr 12 Farewell Assembly @ MPSC - 2.00pm - Everyone Welcome! 

 26/9 Yrs 3-6 Cricket Blast School Cup @ Narromine - Depart TCS at 8.30am 

 26/9 Yr 12 Formal - Congratulations & have a great night! 

 27/9 Yrs K-12 RAMS Reward Day 

 27/9 Students Last Day for Term 3 

Wk 1 14/10 Students Return for Term 4 

 15/10 Yrs 3-11 Poetry, to the Rescue with Steven Herrick @ TCS 9.30am-10.15am 

 16/10 Yr 7 2020 Transition Day @ TCS 8.40am-3.00pm 

 18/10 Yrs 3-6 Macquarie Sports Day @ Mudgee - Depart TCS at 7.30am 

Morgan Adams, Naomi Blewitt, Shakirra Bock-Kemp, Shyanne Buswell, James Churchward 

Demi Dunn, Makahlia Edwards, Bonnee Morton, Kayne Pratt, Kaylan Villa 

Christian Cole 
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From the principal 
Hi everyone - TCS - We Care, We Aspire and We Excel! 
 

Congratulations on a fantastic fete         
 

Friday’s fete was a huge success and a really enjoyable afternoon.      
Everyone on P&C and on staff put in a massive effort to contribute to this 
success. Many people had both concert acts AND stalls to manage and 
they did this with consummate skill. The students excelled themselves in 
being helpful in setting up and running different activities. Everyone 
simply worked as a team to get it all ready and then to pack it all up at the 
end. 

 

We intentionally created a lot of different activities for the students to be involved in so that it was a 
really fun event. The concert was a real highlight, with so many students having the opportunity to show off their     
talents. We discovered some well-kept secrets on the night too – Trey George and Cameron Clarke are destined to  
comedy greatness and Will Anderson will be on Wider World of Sport before we know it. We had some great, creative 
dancers in Year 3/4 and the TCS Aboriginal dancers, with front man Tawhiao Selway stole the show. 
 

Quality Control                  
We were very excited to be able to use our new light towers for the first time and we felt very    
professional. Each year we try to improve the equipment that we have and we are now planning a 
link between the two towers to string lights across the middle, for next year’s extravaganza. The 
sound and light team worked hard to learn a new system in the days before and they were           
indispensable on the night. Will Anderson, Trey George, Cameron Cook, Andreas Gordon and Ben 
Cook really showed their skill on the night. The opportunity to participate in such an activity is  
invaluable and teaches students a wide range of skills. In our school any student who wishes to be 
involved can be involved, unlike a big school where there is a lot of competition for such roles, and not many places.  
 

External Validation 
Next term it is our school’s turn to be involved in ‘External Validation’. This is a process where we have to evaluate our 
performance against standards set by the School Excellence Framework. We will assess ourselves against this       
framework and then provide evidence to support this assessment. Our whole staff has been involved in this process, 
putting in many hours discussing where we are at present, how we can prove this and then what are the next steps in our 
journey towards excellence. The phone survey of families that we carried out in Term 1 will be conducted again at the 
beginning of Term 4 and your responses to these surveys will be used to inform our assessment and inform our planning 
for the future. We feel it is essential to address any issues raised and also ensure that our 
school meets the needs of the community. There are other ways to make comment on a    
regular basis, of course, by way of our twice termly P&C meetings and the Suggestion Box 
(pictured to the right) one of which is placed on both sides of the school.   
 

Staffing News 
Next term we are very sorry to see Mr Troy Jones head for Dubbo for a short spell of leave, until Term 4 next year. 
Whilst on leave Mr Jones will be working at Skillset Senior College and having a very different teaching experience. 
Mr Jones has been with us for a long time and I am sure that a change will be as good as a rest. Hopefully he will realise 
what a wonderful school Trangie Central is and be back very soon. We have advertised an Expression of Interest for Mr 
Jones’ replacement, starting next term for 12 months. If you know of anyone who might like to apply, please let them 
know that this is a wonderful school to work in with an amazing and dedicated staff. 
 

Finally …….. 
My door is and always has been open – whether you are happy, sad or mad. I need to know if we are not doing      
something right but I also need to know that you trust our motives and our intentions. I do teach, so if you need to talk 
to me for any reason, just call the office and arrange a time that I am not on class or in a meeting. Also, don’t forget our 
suggestion box at each side of the school. 
 

Everything we do, every single day is for YOUR children. If we can do it better, tell us. Facebook is for cowards – so 
please tell us to our face!  
 

Also, give your child the most valuable gift in the world – a 
good education – so send them EVERY day. We have a 
great school and it is such good value for very little money.  
 

Walanginya Yawarra-ndhu (Be good, be careful) 
Anne Holden 

Staff Smile of the Week (Week 8) 
 

Goes to Meredith for helping with ICAS. 

Ready for action! 
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Deputy Principal 
Gary Hansen (Relieving) 

 

Head Teachers 
M.Ebsworth (Relieving) 

Jessica Skinner 
Kate Wilson 
Ted Wright 

SECONDARY 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Head Teacher’s Report 
 

What a massive term! 
Term 3 has just been huge. With our Stage 4 and 5 excursions, Trial and Yearly exams for our seniors, and the many 
other excursions and activities we’ve had on offer, it’s really been hectic. A massive thank you to all our staff and    
students who work together to make the most of these opportunities, all while trying to make the most of everything our 
syllabuses ask us to learn about and how to do.   
 

Year 12 Music HSC 
Our Year 12 Music students Kayne Pratt, Naomi Blewitt and Kaylan Villa are very 
happy they completed their HSC Music Practical Exam last Monday. We wish them 
and the rest of Year 12 all the best for their HSC exams! 
 

RAMS Reward Day - Long Lunch with Mr Jones 
Congratulations to the following students who have earned themselves a leisurely, long 
lunch with Mr Jones for the RAMS Rewards Day this term. 
 

Zoe Andrews  Alexi Everett  Sebastian Galea 
Amelia Grilk  Tayla Piper   Athena Metcher 
Toby Greenwood  Daizie Smith  Caleb Blewitt 
Kamaliyah Khan  George Hutchison 
 

Kate Wilson 
Head Teacher 
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SECONDARY 
Deputy Principal 

Gary Hansen (Relieving) 
 

Head Teachers 
M.Ebsworth (Relieving) 

Jessica Skinner 
Kate Wilson 

Year 7 2020 – first Transition day done & dusted 

On Wednesday most of our Year 7 class of 2020 joined us on the secondary side for their first 
taste of high school life. They learnt that we start 20 minutes earlier than they’re used to (which 
could be “devastating”, according to Marley Kerr), that you can make “taties” float if you add 
enough salt to the water, and completed a number of fun activities with different teachers 
throughout the day, concluding by joining a Sport of their choice. They made their way          
confidently from classroom to classroom as the day progressed, and all of their teachers were so 
keen to tell me how well they had done.   
 

We began the day by brainstorming students’ expectations of high school, and then they used 
their imaginations to draw or write a story about their first day next year. Here is a sample from 
some of the responses: 
 

“My first day of Year 7 would be scary and very different.  It would be very confusing trying to keep track of your 
timetables, and people’s names that are in your classes for the day. My favourite subjects next year would have to be 
Cooking and Sport!” Shakiya Mill-Hull 
 

“My first day for Year 7 I would probably be scared and I would make new friends. My favourite subject would be 
Sport and Art and it would be fun.” Ella Day 
 

“First thing will be starting 20 minutes early – at the end of the day I think I will be very tired from the long day.”  
Daniel Russell 
 

“My first day of high school is going to be weird because you have to make new friends.  I am excited to meet new 
people and play and learn with them.  It is going to be weird that we are going class to class.” Lily Walker 
 

“On the first day I would get off the bus and be lost. I think once I find my friends I would probably ask where we are 
going. I’m excited to start as I know I will make new friends and get used to it.” Hayley Stephens 
 

“As I step foot into the school grounds I feel my nerves shiver down my shaky spine. I can hear the kids screaming and 
playing before the bell rings. I can feel the weight of my school bag hanging on my shoulders like I am weightlifting. I 
will get used to high school.” Josh Toby 
 

“The first day of Year 7 will be nerve-wracking because I have to meet new people and carrying books will be pretty 
heavy. I will probably not know how to understand the timetable, also I won’t know where the classrooms are.” Troy 
Sibley 
 

“Year 7 will be different and nerve-wracking for me. It would be fun 
and I can’t wait. I probably won’t know much about high school, but 
I will give it a try.” Charlie Kerr 
 

I hope that, with our two remaining Transition Days to come (in 
Weeks 1 & 3 next term), some of these fears will be soothed! 
 

Kate Wilson 
Head Teacher / Year 7 Transition Coordinator 
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Assistant Principals 
 

Jo-Anne Ellis 
Jacky Murtagh PRIMARY 

Assistant Principals’ Report 
 

Thank you! 
As the term draws to an end we would like to thank our parents and    
community for once again getting involved with the school and working 
with us to achieve the best results for each child in our care. 
 

Thanks to: 
 Parents who helped bake, pot up plants, run stalls and turn up to 

support our Fete on Friday night. The event seemed to run smoothly 
and the children had a great time playing with their friends,         
performing, being shopkeepers and generally just soaking up the 
happy, community atmosphere. 

 A big thank you to David & Sue Lomax from Red Rooster in    
Dubbo for their generous donation of Red Rooster merchandise for 
our MADD Spring Fair all thanks to Matilda Anderson’s lovely 
letter to them. They drove all the way out to TCS to personally  
deliver these goodies……..THANK YOU! 

 Mrs Dennis for coming in to school each week to listen to our    
students read. 

 Mel Gleeson for running an eight week netball skills program with 
students from K-6. The students have really looked forward to the 
lessons, have improved their skills and have thrived with your    
enthusiastic approach. 

 Parents who take their children to events and trials including G/N 
and Western cricket, Western Athletics, the Premiers Spelling Bee 
and Moorambilla Voices camps. 

 Families who donate items for the use of our students including 
books, sports equipment, surplus uniforms and board games. 

 Families who return permission notes promptly, come along to 
P&C meetings, attend parent/teacher interviews, contact the school 
regarding student absence, keep sick children at home so as not to 
infect everyone else and just generally contribute to the smooth, 
efficient running of the school. 

 
 
 
 
 
Western Athletics 
Last Friday a team of eight students travelled with their families to Barden Park in Dubbo to compete in the Western 
Athletics trials. These children came first or second at our school carnival, competed at District level in the            
Gobondery/NARRAF competition where they came first or second and then made it to Western level. We had a boys 
and girls relay team competing as well as students competing in 
individual events. We congratulate the team on their efforts, 
sportsmanship and behaviour on the day. 
 

List of events 
Ella Day –  relay 
Montanna Gall –  relay, shot put, discus 
Hayley Stephens – relay, shot put, 100m 
Piper Mitchell –  relay, shot put 
Jock Kater –  high jump (Jock withdrew from other events due 
to illness) 
Tawhiao Selway –  100m (3rd place)  relay 
Ethan Foster – relay 
Phoenix Fahey –  relay, 200m (4th place) 
Noah Clarke - relay 
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Assistant Principals 
 

Jo-Anne Ellis 
Jacky Murtagh PRIMARY 

Environmental Education Incursion 

“Mrs Bowen visited today from a company called Impact Environmental. She 
gave us a few different talks about the importance of recycling and what 
we can do to help our environment. First we did an activity where Mrs 
Bowen showed us a packaging product and we had to move to the picture 
of the natural resource it was made of eg oil, trees, metal, sand or 
bamboo. Then she put us in groups and gave us a product that we had 
to answer a few questions about; like what on the product was recyclable, 
was there a better choice than buying the product and what our product 
is. After that we looked at something called ‘recycle’ where you can recycle your soft, squishy plastics. The 
closest redcycle bin for Trangie is outside Coles in Narromine. 
 

With Mrs Bowen we also talked about climate change, what you can and can’t put into green and yellow bins 
and then we talked about the landfill problems. It is bad for the environment  because it produces lots of  
methane which is one of the greenhouse gasses that makes climate change.” – Cam Broughton, Year 5 

 

“Today in class, Mrs Bowen visited from Impact Environment. Mrs Bowen 
taught us about what the point is of packaging. The point of packaging is 
so if you have a fragile item like eggs you can carry them to where you 
need to go. Mrs Bowen also taught us a bit about landfill.” – Nate Mayes, 

Year 5 
 

“…One of the big, important things that Mrs Bowen taught us was that 
natural resources are used to make packaging. Most are not renewable. Oil 
makes plastic and trees make cardboard.” – Austin Ball, Year 5 

 

“Today in our class, Mrs Bowen visited to tell us about packaging and 
how to recycle all of our rubbish. If we didn’t have packaging all our 
stuff would break (if it’s really delicate) or if you have to buy meat 
your food could have hair or dirt or even germs on it. 
 

Recycling is a big thing in our country because our landfill is really  
disgusting because some people are not recycling and some people don’t care 
and just put it in any bin which means our environment is filling up with 
rubbish.” – Piper Mitchell, Year 5 
 

“Mrs Bowen visited from Impact Environmental and taught us more about recycling. She told us how we can 
stop plastic from going into landfill. She said that there are bins outside Coles in Narromine so we can put 
our soft plastics in there and they won’t be buried in landfill but turned into furniture in Victoria. It is called 
redcycle. 

 

Mrs Bowen also said that we can choose different things in the      
supermarket like buying a big packet of chips and putting a handful into a 
container to bring to school instead of buying a box with 20 little packets 
which create more plastic waste. “  - Jock Kater, Year 5 
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Assistant Principals 
 

Jo-Anne Ellis 
Jacky Murtagh PRIMARY 

Good Luck! 
Next week, from Wednesday through to Saturday, three of our Primary       
students will be attending the final Moorambilla Voices music camp at       
Baradine. The children will be camping in cabins at Camp Cyprus and will be 
working hard to rehearse the choral pieces and dances for the three Gala    
Concerts that take place at the Dubbo Regional Theatre on Friday the 27th and 
Saturday the 28th of September.  
 

The Moorambilla program is intensive and NOT for the faint hearted. There 
are very high expectations on the participants in regards to concentration,   
effort and behaviour. The resulting concerts are always spectacular and    
showcase the extraordinary skill of the staff in preparing almost 300 students 
from all over western NSW to work together as a team and perform at a high 
level.  
 

We wish you all the best Kestrel, Christian and Phoebe! We also wish Phoebe 
a very happy birthday, which she will celebrate away from home, with her 
Moorambilla friends. If you would like to attend a concert and see what it’s all 
about, you can buy tickets through the DRT website.   
 

https://www.drtcc.com.au 
 
IMPORTANT REMINDER 
From day one of next term, all Primary students are expected to wear the school bucket hat for 
sun safety reasons. This a NSW Department of Education rule. Students who do not have a hat 
will only be able to play under the COLA area.  
 

Over the holidays it would be good to check that your children all have a school hat with their 
name clearly marked on it. New hats can be bought from the front office for $15.  
 

GREAT Christmas gift ideas from our P&C 
The crazy camel fundraiser is happening again this year and we are asking all 
families to think about what they would like to order. Children will be completing 
art works at school at the end of this term and start of next term. The art will be 
sent away in Week 2 of Term 4 to allow plenty of time to get our products back 
before the end of term. They make a great gift for friends and family and with 
Christmas 14 weeks away you can get some of the shopping out of the way while 
raising money for our school. Samples are available to view at the school office. – 
Kate Broughton on behalf of the TCS P&C 
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Assistant Principals 
 

Jo-Anne Ellis 
Jacky Murtagh PRIMARY 

Improve your child’s Maths in 10 minutes per day! 
We hope you have enjoyed the series of card games that have been published in the        
newsletter each week this term. If you have been playing any with your children we would 
love to hear which were your favourites and if you have noticed an improvement in your son/
daughter’s maths skills.  
 

Salute – Addition and subtraction     
 

You need: 
 a short deck 2 to10 

3 players 
 

Deal one card each, face down. When the dealer says “salute”, each player raises the card to 
his or her forehead. The dealer states the total of the cards. Each player has to determine the 
value of the card being held to his or her forehead by looking at the other person’s card and 
subtracting this amount from the total. 
 

This can also be played with multiplication. 
 

Variation 
The dealer looks at the colour of the cards. If the colours are the same the dealer adds and if 
the colours are different, the dealer multiplies. This time, the player has to state both the colour 
and the value of the card being held. 
 
Jump Rope for Heart & Trangie Macquarie Regional Library Winners 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Primary Calendar 

Jacky Murtagh - Assistant Principal 

  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Wk 10 
23/9 

  Moorambilla Camp & 
Gala Performance 
Christian, Kestral & 
Phoebe 
 

Yr 12 Farewell Assembly 
In MPSC 
2.00pm 
Everyone Welcome! 

Cricket Blast School 
Cup @ Narromine 
Selected students 
Depart TCS: 8.30am 

RAMS Reward Day 
Yrs K-12 
 
 
 

Last Day for Term 3! 

Term 4 
Wk 1 
14/10 
 

Students Return 
for Term 4! 

Poetry, to the Rescue! 
With Steven Herrick 
Yrs 3-8 
9.30am 
MPSC 

Yr 7 2020 Transition Day 
@ TCS 
Yr 6 
8.40am-3.00pm 

 Macquarie Sports Multi-
Sports Clinic @ Mudgee 
Yrs 3-6 
Depart TCS: 7.30am 
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Jo-Anne Ellis 
Jacky Murtagh PRIMARY 

On Wednesday 11th September, Year 3/4 were 
fortunate enough to have one of our dads come 
to visit and share his stories and passion about 
his role as an aviator. 
 

Reggie Thomas’s dad, Matt Thomas dropped in 
to share some amazing pictures, videos and  
stories about his life as a crop duster and aerial 

fire fighter, both here in Trangie and abroad in the USA. Reggie created a PowerPoint to help his 
dad share his stories, even dressing up in his dad’s safety equipment. 
 

Year 3/4 had a million or more questions for the whole session 
and we would like to thank Matt and Reggie for sharing with us 
tales from the air! 
 

Alissa Miller - Year 3/4 Teacher 

There was a man who came to our class and his name was Matt. He came to our class to talk about his 
job. Matt came to our class to talk about his job as a pilot. He is a crop duster and an aerial fire 
fighter. He sometimes works in Australia around NSW as a crop duster, but since there is a drought 
it makes it a lot harder to work, so he goes to America to do it. He is also an aerial fire fighter. 
 

By Phoenix Fahey 
 

Matt Thomas (Reggie’s dad) came to school and told us about his career as a pilot. Matt started to 
tell us about what it’s like flying a plane and putting out fires. Then he told us about what the liquid 
is that puts out the fires. He also showed us his pilot’s licence and told us how to earn one. Matt told 
us how long he’s had his licence for and he’s had it for 17 years! He told us he had two jobs and both 
of them had to do with piloting. His first job was as a crop duster, his other job is an aerial fire    
fighter. He showed us what he wears when he is putting out fires, he also showed us the instruments 
of a plane. He let us have lots of questions, then he left. 
 

By Thomas Hill 
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P & C NEWS 
P & C Executive Committee 

 

President - Holly Anderson (Relieving) 
Secretary - Emma Roberts 
Treasurer - Jaye Milgate 

The Crazy Camel Fundraiser 
is happening again this year.   

 

With Christmas not too far 
away, this is a great            

opportunity to organise      
personalised gifts.  

 
Order forms are on their way home to families.  

Please return these by the end of Week 1, Term 4. 
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P & C NEWS 
P & C Executive Committee 

 

President - Holly Anderson (Relieving) 
Secretary - Emma Roberts 
Treasurer - Jaye Milgate 

Friday turned out to be a perfect day for our MADD Spring Fair. A big THANK YOU to all the parents, care          
providers, staff and students who created posters, helped set up stalls, volunteered their time to man the stalls and 
clean up afterwards. We had many winners on the day in the photo competition, footy toss, soccer striking              
competition, hedgehog stall, farmers challenge, bottle stall, and knock-n-downs. Many of the prizes given out at the 
fete were kindly donated by local people and business, including Diana and Ken Hilder, Red Rooster Dubbo,    
McDonalds Dubbo. 
 

We had many talented students and teachers in our school who entertained us throughout the afternoon.  Kindergarten 
were extremely cute, our dancers displayed rhythm and coordination we all wish we had and there are few high school 
students who I would not like to go a round with.   
 

Our mega raffle is still running and will be drawn after the Year 12 formal assembly in Week 10.  If you would like to 
buy tickets, they can be purchased from the front office at the school. I would like to acknowledge the sponsors of our 
mega raffle: 
 

Lombard     Elders Trangie     Seccombe Family   
Trangie United Services Club  Dee’s Catering Trangie    Jillian Quinn 
Western Rivers Veterinary Warren Peter Milling Travel Dubbo   Taronga Western Plains Zoo 
Bunnings     Big W 

 

Soccer Striking Competition Winners (Sponsored by Diana & Ken Hilder) 
Infants Logan Jacobson 
Primary Tawhiao Selway 
 

Footy Toss Winners (Sponsored by Diana & Ken Hilder) 
Primary Cloud Hanley & Georgia Barclay 
Secondary Narelle Shillingsworth-Budd 
 

Photo Competition 
Open 
First    Cheryl Woods 
Second   Kate Wilson 
Highly Commended Skye Winter 
 

People 
First    Tanya Watson 
Second   Lauren Hall 
Highly Commended Lauren Hall 
 

Sunset/Sunrise 
First    Lauren Hall 
Second   Tanya Watson 
Highly Commended Amelia Hall 
 

Animal 
First    Kate Wilson 
Second   Amelia Hall 
Highly Commended Lauren Hall 
 

Black and White 
First    Tanya Watson 
Second   Cheryl Woods 
Highly Commended Amelia Hall 

Holly Anderson - P&C President (Relieving) 
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